
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 12/18/2013 4:24:55 PM
Subject: K-12 Education Briefing on Tuesday, January 7, 2013 at 12:30pm

The Governor would like to invite you to a K-12 education briefing on Tuesday, January 7, 2013 at 12:30pm at the 
governor's mansion. Lunch will be served. This meeting will include the legislative members of the “K-12 education 
conversation.”
We hope to see you there. Please let me know if you are able to attend.
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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